
 LENEXA PARKS & RECREATION 
 ADVISORY BOARD 

 
April 10, 2024 

Lenexa City Hall, Community Forum 
17101 W. 87 Street Parkway 

 5:30 p.m. 
 

AGENDA 
 

 1. Call to Order 
   
 2. Business from the Floor 
   
 3. Approval of Minutes   
   
 4. Adoption of Agenda 
   
 5. Parks and Recreation Staff Update – Rec Center Admin Team (2023 Rec 

Center Annual Report) and Aquatics Team (2023 Aquatics Report) 
   
 6. Park Bench Donation Request – Little Mill Creek Trail (Dwayne and 

Becky Martz for Hayley Reyes) 
   
 7. Park Bench Donation Request – Sar-Ko-Par Trails Park (Family and 

Friends for Bobbie Molloy) 
   
 8. Reports to the Board 

                            A.   Members’ Report 
                            B.   Director’s Report 
                            C.   Staff Reports 

   
    9. Next Park Board Meeting:  May 8, 2024 – Sar-Ko-Par Trails Park, 8801 

Greenway Lane (Sar-Ko-Par Aquatic Center Project Site Visit) 
   
  10. Adjournment 

 
 

 
       
 
  LENEXA PARKS & RECREATION MISSION STATEMENT 

“Lenexa Parks & Recreation strengthens community through exceptional people, 
programs, facilities and festivals.” 

 



 
 
 
 
DATE:  April 10, 2024 
 
TO:  Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 
 
FROM: Logan Wagler, Parks and Recreation Director 
 
RE:  Donation of Bench and Plaque 
 
 
The Parks and Recreation Department has been offered the donation of a bench at 
Little Mill Creek Trail with a plaque. 
 
This request is from Mr. Dwayne & Mrs. Becky Martz to donate a new bench at Little 
Mill Creek Trail. Mr. & Mrs. Martz have taken in their two nieces and nephew after their 
mother passed away last year. The children who are in their teens enjoy Little Mill Creek 
Park. The bench will be for them to remember their mother. This bench will be adjacent 
to their address which backs up to the trail and will face South towards the woods.  
 
The total value of the donation is $1,300, which includes the installation by the Parks 
Department of the bench, concrete pad, and a honey bronze plaque. The attached 
picture shows the bench location.  
 
As per policy, requested wording for the plaque is: 
 

Deep In Our Hearts You’ll Always Stay 

Loved & Missed Every Day 
Hayley Reyes 

Psalm 23 

 
I recommend acceptance of this donation. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
DATE:  April 10, 2024 
 
TO:  Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 
 
FROM: Logan Wagler, Parks and Recreation Director 
 
RE:  Donation of Bench and Plaque 
 
 
The Parks and Recreation Department has been offered the donation of a bench at Sar-
Ko-Par Trails Park with a plaque. 
 
This request is from Nancy and Mark Molloy to honor their husband/father; Bobbie 
Molloy who recently passed. The family requested money be sent to the Lenexa 
Foundation in lieu of flowers to go towards the bench. The city received adequate 
funding through these donations to cover the costs. This bench will be located just north 
of the Sunflower & Meadowlark Shelter near the Osage Orange Tree.  
 
The total value of the donation is $1,300, which includes the installation by the Parks 
Department of the bench, concrete pad, and a honey bronze plaque. The attached 
picture shows the bench location.  
 
As per policy, requested wording for the plaque is: 
 

In Loving Memory of 
Bobbie Molloy 

2024 

 
I recommend acceptance of this donation. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 


